the general theological seminary « 175 ninth avenue « new york, new york 10011

March 16, 1982

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America
630 Second Avenue

New York, NY 10016

Dear Archbishop Manoogian:

| am enclosing a transcript of the academic work achieved at The
General Theological Seminary by Qnnig Terzian along with our
regular evaluation. This evaluation has been discussed by a
Faculty committee and approved by the Faculty.

Faithfully,
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James C. Fenhagen

Dean
JCF/kt

(212) 243-5150




